
Since our Fall 2019 newsletter, we are pleased to report that progress 
has been made in both the preliminary design and permitting for the 
Joplin Reservoir. Missouri American Water has more accurately defined 
and located major project components, such as impacted utilities, dam 
characteristics, spillway, and inlet/outlet structures. 

The next phase of the project includes geotechnical and environmental 
field investigations (see reverse for more information). Black & Veatch and 
Olsson will be reaching out to property owners to obtain agreements for 
property access to complete this work. 
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PROJECT TIMELINE
The project team anticipates the same timeline below that was presented in 
the previous newsletter.Project Timeline: 

The project team updated the reservoir timeline. A new reservoir is a big project with tasks that take several years to complete. 

Looking Ahead

2019 2020 2021 2022 2023 2024 2025 2026

Design & Permitting

Property Owner Coordination

Land Acquisition

Construction

Reaching Out to Property Owners:  
Missouri American Water hired the team of Black & Veatch and 
Olsson to work with property owners on future land acquisitions 
for the reservoir. Federal requirements for land acquisition and 
relocation are being followed. 

Based on the project timeline, property acquisition is needed 
by 2023-2024 to allow for construction. We will continue to 
work with property owners requesting an early buyout.

A brochure describing the land acquisition and relocation 
process is available through Olsson. A copy is available from 
Phil Erwin via email at perwin@olsson.com or by phone at (417) 
438-9954.

Updated Project Map:   
An updated map with top of dam and normal pool 
elevations is anticipated in fall 2019. By the end of 2019, 
more details on the alignment and features of the dam 
are expected. We will keep you informed as progress is 
made.

Property owners outside of these elevations may still 
be affected due to utility and roadway relocations.  
Infrastructure relocation relies on coordination with 
outside agencies including Newton County, Missouri 
Department of Transportation and Utilities. 

Frequently Asked 
Questions
Is there a need for new drinking water supply?
Since 2012, low flows on Shoal Creek have jeopardized 
drinking water supplies. Twenty-five private wells in Newton 
County have gone dry since 2014. To meet current and future 
water demands, a new reservoir is needed. After exploring 
several locations, a site in Newton County was selected as the 
best option. The new reservoir will occupy approximately 1,200 
acres of land.

Contact Us  
Questions regarding the Joplin Reservoir project: 
Ben Teymouri, Missouri-American Water Company

Email: ben.teymouri@amwater.com 
Phone: (314) 996-2335

Questions regarding land owner coordination and 
acquisitions:  
Phil Erwin, Olsson

Email: perwin@olsson.com 
Phone: (417) 438-9954
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OPEN HOUSE 
COMMUNITY 
MEETING
Missouri American 
Water will be holding an 
open house community 
meeting for all property 
owners when we are 
able per CDC guidelines. 
More information will be 
provided at that time. We 
appreciate your patience. 



missouriamwater.com

ENVIRONMENTAL PERMITTING

• The Endangered Species Act of 1973 and 
Section 404 of the Clean Water Act require field 
investigations to examine the potential impact 
to streams, wetlands, and threatened and 
endangered species. 

• This field work is generally non-intrusive and 
includes walking a property to find streams and 
wetlands. Trained crews will identify specific plants 
and soil types to determine if wetlands are present. 
In some instances, a small hole is dug with a 
shovel to evaluate the soil, and the holes are filled 
back in upon completion of the investigation. 

• Due to the identification of three bat species in the 
reservoir area, there will also be field investigations 
and a sampling approach submitted to the U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service for approval. 

CONTACT US

QUESTIONS REGARDING THE JOPLIN RESERVOIR PROJECT

Ben Teymouri, Missouri-American Water Company
Email: ben.teymouri@amwater.com
Phone: (314) 996-2335

QUESTIONS REGARDING LAND OWNER    
COORDINATION AND ACQUISITIONS

Phil Erwin, Olsson
Email: perwin@olsson.com
Phone: (417) 438-9954

OUR CUSTOMERS.
OUR COMMUNITY.
At Missouri American 
Water, the health and 
safety of our customers, 
communities and 
employees is our top 
priority. 

We appreciate 
your assistance in 
returning property 
access agreements 
you will be receiving 
at a later date by 
mail, as we are 
following the CDC’s 
social distancing 
guidelines and 
limiting in-person 
interactions.

NEXT STEPS
GEOTECHNICAL INVESTIGATION

• For properties in specific locations, soil and rock 
samples will be collected through borings to 
evaluate subsurface conditions.

• Engineers will use geological data for detailed dam 
design and construction specifications.


